
W hat a joyful month it has been! We are thrilled 
to share photos of the first-time visitors who 

joined our church services in our home throughout 
May. It’s truly amazing to witness lives being 
touched and transformed by the power of God’s 
Spirit. We are honored to be part of a church that 
reflects the book of Acts—embracing the challenges, 
the hard work, and the deep fulfillment of God’s 
calling in New Zealand. 

Additionally, we were blessed to attend the Try Je-
sus conference in Auckland. Jarrod served with the 
altar team, praying for young people all around 
him. One young man had a life-changing encoun-
ter—he was filled with the Holy Ghost for the first 
time and was recently baptized in the name of Je-
sus. 

We are deeply grateful for your support, prayers, 
and investment in the missions work and ministry 
here in New Zealand. Thank you for being part of 
this journey with us! 
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